

FAO Alan Burrows
Motherwell Football Club
Fir Park
Fir Park Street
Motherwell
MLI 2QN

20 October 2020

Dear Alan

## **Sportsound Podcast: 18 October 2020**

I am writing to express my disappointment at the comments of Maurice Ross on the above Podcast following the postponement of the fixture between our respective clubs on Saturday 17 October.

In particular I deprecate any suggestion that we or any other football club would take advantage of this pandemic for personal gain. Any notion that we have been "opportunistic" in seeking to discharge our public health responsibilities is a fallacy. I cannot fathom why Mr Ross would seek to publicly call into question the integrity of a fellow SPFL member club for adhering to the agreed protocols which are in place to protect players, officials and clubs.

As we, and all football clubs in Scotland, try to navigate our way through these difficult times the comments of Mr Ross are both unfortunate and unhelpful.

With respect I would suggest Mr Ross might want to reflect on the comments which he broadcast to the nation and I am sure he will support your fellow clubs in being hyper vigilant as we work together to tackle this virus. I would be grateful if he could avoid such derisory language in future.

Yours sincerely

Tony Fitzpatrick

Chief Executive/Director

St Mirren Football Club Limited

St. Mirren Park 75 Greenhill Road Paisley PA3 1RU

Main: 0141 889 2558
Commercial: 0141 840 1337
Ticket Office: 0141 840 4100
Fax: 0141 887 9801
info@stmirren.com
commercial@stmirren.com
www.stmirren.com





